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WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 9, 1978
U.S. House of Representatives,
Subcommittee.on Assassination
of John F. Kennedy of the
Select Committee on Assassina-
tions,

Washington, D.C.

The Subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 9:25 a.m. in

room 340, Cannon House Office Building, Hon. Richardson Preyer

. {Chairman of.the'Subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Preyer, Burke, Dodd,-Devine and
Sawyer.
Also present: E. Berning; L. Svendsen; C. Berk; M. Goléd-~-
smith; B. Genzman; J. Blackmer; J. McDonald; G. R. Blakey;
O. Wagner; B. Wolf; W. H. Cross.
‘ Mtr Preyer. The Committee will come to order.

The Chair recognizes the Clerk of the Committee to read -

Vthoee'who:are officially designated to be on the Subcommittee

today.

The Clerk. You, Mrs. Burke, Mr. Sawyer and Mr. Thone are

regular members-of the Kennedy Subcommittee. 'Mr. Devine will"

be substituting for Mr. Dodd.
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Mr. Preyer. The Chair at this time will entertain a motion

that today's hearings and one subsequent day of hearings be hel@
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in Executive Session since, on the basis of information obtained

~N

by the Committee, the Committee believes that the evidence or

<)

testimony may tend to defamé, degrade or incriminate people

. 4 and consequently Section 2(k) (5) of Rule 11 of the Committee

(%)

fules would apply.

Mrs. Burke. I so move.
Mr. Preyer. Thank you.

g You have heard the motion. All-those in favor will answer

~3

as the roll is called. o

G The Clerk. Mr. Preyer?

—

Mr. Preyer. Aye.
17 | . The Clerk. -Mr. Devine?
Mr. Devine. Aye.

The Clerk. Mr, Thone?

(No response)

The Clerk. Mrs. Bufke? _ |

Mrs. Burke. Aye. |

‘The Clerk. Mr. Sawyer?
- (No respdnse)

The Clerk. Three ayes, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Preyer. Thank you.'

i

: l
. The Committee will go into Executive Sesison at this time 5
_ ‘ _ |

and. we will ask all those who are not members of_the Committeé,

all witnesses to please leave the room at this time.

iR e immmm szt e

(Pause)
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Mr. Preyer. We will now proceed in Executive Session.

The Chair will ask the witness if he will be sworn at this
time.

Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you are about to
give this Subcommiﬁtee will.be‘the trufh,‘the whole t;uth and
nothing but £he trﬁth, so help you God?

Mr. Helms. I do, Mrw Chairman.

Mr. Preyer. You may be seated.

As we do to all witnesses, the Chair will give a brief
statement concerning the subject.of the investigation.

House'Resolution 222 mandates the Committee to conduét a

full and completexinvestigation and study of the circumstances

surrounding the assassination and death of President John F.

Kennedy includihg determining whether the existing laws of the
United States concerning the investigation of the President :
and the investigatory-jurisdictionvand capability of agencies

and departments are adeqguate in their provisions and enforce-

ment and there is full disclosure of evidence and information

among agencies and departments of the United States government,
and whether any evidence or information not in the possession

of anagency or department would have been in assistance in

~ investigating the assassination; and why such information was

not provided by sﬁch agency or:departmeht; and to make recom-
mendations to the House, if the Select Committee deems it

appropriate, for amendment of existing legislation or the
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| enactment -of new legislation.

Mr. Helms, are you represented by counsel?

Mr. Helms. Yes. I have with me, Mr. Chairman, Mr. Gregory
B. Craig who is ﬁy counsel on |.this occasion.

| Mr. Prefer." Thank you.

Mr. Cfaig; Good morning, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Pfeygr. The Chair will recognize Mr. Goldsmith at this
time to begin the gquestioning.

Mr. Goldsmith. Thank you.

e m e o immm —meim egeimam Mmoo e o e

bage 3 TND QLLRET




~—

n

N3

DocId:32263410

U o2t

1-5
TESTIMONY OF RICHARD MC GARRAH HELMS
Mr. qudsmith. Mr. Ambassador, for the record will you
state youf name and eddress?
Mr. Helms. My name ie Richard McGarrah Helmé, and for
the benefit of the Reporter, the middle neﬁe is épelled
M=c G—a—f;r—afh. - _ | o

I live at 4649 Garfield Street, N.W., Washington, D.C.

20007.

|
% : Mr. Goldsmith. Have you previously served as the Director
f of the Central Intelligence?
3 Mr. Helﬁs. Yee,_I_heve..

Mr. Goldemith. During what years did you serve in that
capacity?

Mr., Helms. I seréed from 1966 ﬁo 1973.

Mr. Goldsmith. Prior to that time, howbmany years have
i you been associated with the CIA?
er. Heime.' Since the.doors openedvin 1947. _

Mr. Goldsmith. As a pait of your association with the CIA,

oath '

-were you requlred to execute a secreﬁyseai’

Mr. Helms. I was.

Mr. Goldsmith. At thiS'time I would like, Mr: Ambassador,

to present what. has been marked as JFK Exhibit No. 94.
Mr. Helms.. I have lt in front of me. I have identified
it as a document that I read earlier.

; Mr. Goldsmith. For the record, Mrs Chairman; JFK Exhibit

IPage 6 | TRD OTNADBET N
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: Breckinridge of the CIA and another consists of a letter to

bage 7 TP CLPRET ~

fUF SLLREE 1-6

No. 94 is a letter from Acting Director Carlucci to the
Chairman of this Committee which was written for the purpose

of authorizing present and former agéncy employess to testify

fully and truthfully before this Committee and to respond to

qﬁesﬁions that are within the scope of the Committee's mandate.
At this time, I would like the Ambassador to be given a

letter, or a copy of a letter, from Mr; Carlucci to the

Ambassador dated July 27, 1978. I would request that this

item be introduced into evidence as Exhibit No. 125, JFK

Exhibit 125.
- (The document referred

to was marked JFK Bxhibit

- - No. 125 for identification.):
Mr. Helms. I woufd identify this letter as one I received

in the mail.

Mr. Goldsmith. Dé you understand the contents of this
letﬁer and the previous lettef that you Wére shbwn, J?K No.
947 |

Mr. Helms. I believe I do.

Mr. Goldsmith. In addition, Mrs Ambassador, I would like vd

to examine JFK Exhibit 126, which is a letter dated 8 August" !
o : : |
1978 to Mr. G. Robert Blakey, Chief Counsel and Director of this

Committee.

!
i
Part of that exhibit consists of a letter from Mr. Scott \
i
J

i
|
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I request that 'be introduced into evidence as JFK Exhibit

Mr. Preyer. Without objection, so ordered._'

1-7

Mr. Blakey sent by Mr: Anthony Lampvan, General Counsel of

(The document referred to

was marked JFX Exhibit No.

126 for identification.)

Mr. Helms. Yes, Mr. Chairman, I read:s this letter before

the meeting started this morning.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you understand the contents of that

letter

Mr. Helms. I do.

Mr. Goldsmith.

Finally, I have one more letter to intro-

duce in the record, a letter from Mr. Blakey to Mr. Breckin-

ridge dated 4 August 1978 which was sent to Mr. Breckinridge

At this time, I request that that letter be introduced

Mr. Helms. Yesy I have seen this letter on another

occasion.

into the record as Exhibit 127.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Chairman, I request that this letter

'Mr. Preyer. Without objection, so ordered.

Mr. Goldsmith.

\

be introduced into the record as JFK No. 127.

Thank you.
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(The docﬁment referred
to was marked JKF Exhibit
No. 127 for ideﬁtification.)
Mr. Goldsmith. Mf. Ambassador, what wés your‘position in‘
1963 when you wefe with the CIA? |
Mr. Helms. 1In 1963;>I had the title Deputy Diréctor for
Plans. | |
Mr. Goldémith. Would you explain to the Committee what
the organization function of the Deputy Director for Plans was |
in 19632
Mr. Heimé.{ in:1963, thevDepdty_Directoirfor Plans was
the Deputy Director who was in charge of -- i_guess the simplest

term is overseas operations. This entity of the CIA received

its mandate from two dbcuments, one known as MSC No. 5 and i
the other CID/2 or M-12,.

In any event, the responsibility of this unit was to
conduct espionage and countér-espionage and covert action outjwp-
side the continental limits of the United States.

Mr. Goldsmith.: Can you describe generally what your
responsibilities‘were as head of that uniﬁ? o

Mr. Helmsy-~-". I was, in fact, in charge of the unit. 1In

other words, I was under the aegis of the Director of Central
Intelligence, to whom I reported. I was‘in'charge of overseas:

operations.

Mr. Goldsmith. What role, if any, did the CIA have in the
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investigation of the assassination of President Kennedy?

Mr. Helms. After this tragedy occurred and the Warren

Commission was formed, there was every effort made in the

Central Intelligence Agency to be as responéive as possible
to request/ from the FBI who was conducting the investigation
or a major portion of it, and the staff and members of the
Warren Commission.

I would like to take this occasion to say we were all,;I
think, in this country equally struck with the tfagic circ;m-
stances and we all felt, in the Agency, that we should do.;hat
we cduid to be asisupportive as we pbééibly éould of>£hesq

other entities that had the lead in this investigation.

Mr. Goldsmith. Am I correct in aésuming that -- and @nder—

standyyour testimony to be -- that the basic role of the égency

at that time was to lend support to tﬁe FBI and to the Waéren
Commission? M ”
Mr. Helms. Yes. )
Mr. Goldsmiﬁh. Functioning in that capacity, how was the
CIA's investigation org;nized? |
Mr. Helms. This is a long time ago that these events tookv
place. I guess it is_all of 15 years.

I do not recall_that, at the outset, that there was any

formal organizational change made to accommodate this investi-

‘gation. My recollection is that we figured that most of our

contribution would focus on what had occurred in Mexico City --

bage 10 THD SEPRET
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in other words, Oswald's activity prior to the assassination
in Mexico City.w

It is my recollection that the individual who was sort of
designated to help out from the Headquarteré standpoint was
the man who had the desk there in Mexico City. My recollection,
his name was Whitten.

Mr. Goldsmith. Jack Whitten?

Mr. Helms. I think so. That is my recollection.

Mr. Goldsmith. What were your responsibilities.with regard'

to the investigation that was undertaken by the Agency?

Mr. ﬁelms. My recollection is that'i felt my tésponsibility

to be as responsive to whatever requests came from the FBI or |

the Warren Commission as we could. I, therefore, tried to see
to it that these requééts were fulfilled and that we made the
requisite inquiry or whatever else would be required under the
circumstances. ' o
Mr.bGdldsﬁith.. Who,vif anyone, was primarily responsible_ 

for coordinating the flow of information within the CIA to you

and thén from you to the Warren Commission?

Mr. Helms. Mr; Goldsmith, I do not. recall, at.this late !
date, anyway, any particular‘fIOW‘of information. An inqguiry |
would come over. We would aﬁtempt to'satisfy it and we would
attemp£ to respond to it. But these inquiries came in individua
bits and pieces‘or as individual items, and my recollection

would be that it would be hard to describe this flow of
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material. Each individual item that came along we took care
of as best as wé”could.

As the,weeks turned intd months, we found that we were
looking into matters overseas in Europe and various places,
trying to rgP QQWh'individuals, identify bits and §ieces
that the Warren Commis;ion was. trying to clarify, and as a
result of this, it was?necessary to deal'throﬁgh all the area
diviéions of the so—ca%led Operations Director, or Plans

Direcﬁi:or, at that tlme

Mr. Goldsmith. Which staff or unit, if any, within the

CIA w;s giveniprimary responsibility for coordinating.the

inve;tigation?

‘ér. Helms. My recéllection is that after the‘Warren
Comméssion was established and it got its work underway that
thisgwas put into the counter-intelligence staff.

ﬁr. Goldsmith.. Would you explain to the Committee what
the organizationai function or purposevéf the counter-intelli-
gence staff was? N -

Mr. Helms. Under the National'Security Council intelli-

gence directive, NSCID No. 5, there was a provision, a special

provisioﬁ in that document which dealt with counter-intelligencei.

I say a'special provision, because in the area of positive
intelligence the Agéncy's charter was to collect raw informa-
tion and then pass it to the various other interested agencies

of government.
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from the FBI that a ‘spy at the Unlted Natlons had been trans—

- you say, but I do not recall any longer as it having been

e m e o mmar trnm oy 3o e mees ez A
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Whereas, in the counter-intelligence field, it had a
mandate to maintain counter-intelligence files and also to do

counter-intelligence evaluations.

To be more spec1flc about this, if there was an allegatlon

ferred to some unit in Paris and it was the Agency s jOb, then,
to try to see what that agent wae up to.‘ It wes also the
Agency's job to make an evaluation of whether he, indeed,
was working for the Russians or the French or whatever the ~
case migh£ be.
hTherefofe,:fhe_counter—intelligence staff did havehan‘

evaluation funetion'which the‘foreign7intelligence staff, or
the positive intelligence staff, did not.

Mr. Goldsmiﬁh. Is that why the CI staff was given primary
responsibility for eoordinating the investigation?

Mr. Helms, ﬁr. Goldsmith, I dq not recall any longer what |
considefationsvﬁent»ihﬁe,giving this job to the counter- )

intelligence staff. I think it is logical to agree with what

or Qhat the eentroliing reasens were. | i

Mr. Goldsmith. You made reference earlier fo Jack Whitten
who orlglnally was glven respon51b111ty to coordlnatlng aspects!
of the lnvestlgatxon; Do you recall how long he retalned this |
responsibility? |

Mr. Helms.>‘It.ngnot¢only1my recollection but in an effort
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1 | to clear my mind in preparation for this hearing, I did some

checking with some former colleagues, and my recollection is

[ 5]

3 | that he sort of had the labor for gplyca® couple of months;

after that, the job was turned over to the Counter-Intelligence

Ja

5 i Staff.
6 I Do you recall why the transition was made from Whitten to

the CI staff?

-

Mr. Helms. I think, if recollection serves, that we could

Q2

s | see that this investigation was broadening far beyond Mexico

1o o City and it did not make much sense to have it in the hands
"o of a man who was runnlng the Mexxco Clty desk.

Mr. Goldsmith. When Mrs Whitten was orlglnally glven the

responsibility for coordinating the investigation, was he ever

i
—a
(W)

told by you that he wduld have exclusive control of the

15% investigation?
16£ Mr. Helms. I have no such recollection. I Would‘see no {
17} reason to.givefhim ‘- in fact, I geuld_not see why it would ’ ;‘
13% have occurred to me to want to say that to him.
19 Mr. Goldsmlth. Do you recall whether Mr. Whltten ever
a0 discussed with you problems that he was having with Mr. Angle-
21 ton's in some way interfering with»the investigation?
Mr. Helms. Nd; I do not’reCall:this. He might have. Tedan,

-1 do not recell_this;j

If you could identify what the troubles were;, it might

refresh my memory.

2
n
-
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Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Whitten has testified before the
Committee in a ééposition, and at that time he indicated that
| he was intially given responsibility for the investigation and
was® told more or leséﬁthat he would be given free-réinv as to
coofdiﬁating the information, and, I guess, sending it_to the
Warren Commission.

He indicated £o us that Mr. Angleton was ih some way inter-

fering with his function as coordinator of the investigation

and that at some time the investigation was turned over from

! Whitten to Angleton. Does that refresh your memory at all?
‘M#. Helms;,'I£ does not, and may'I.say( I do not mean

ﬁo add to the queétions I have not been asked,vbut I cannbt

imagine giving anybody the kinds of assurances which Mr. Whit-

! ten claims that he was given. We did not operate that way.
Nobody had those assurances for anyﬁhing, including me.

Mr. Goldsmith. Your position would be that the primary
| reason, as you recall it, for the iﬁveétigation's being taken
i from Whitten, in a sense, and given to the CI staff Wés becau;é'
the.investigation began‘to undertaké‘broader tones than was
ihitiai‘,iy antic'iiaateéé | |

Mr. Helms. Yes. That is not only my recollection, but

also”it would’seem to be in the year 1978, to have been a
‘rather sensible thing to have done under the circumstances.

Mr. Goldsmith.- Mr. Whitten also testified before the

B e

Committee that Mr. Angleton was talking to the FBI without
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receiving éuthorization'from anyone. vDo you recall whether
or not that wasM; problem at any time?

Mr. Helms. .Weii; Mr, Aﬁgleton was responsibile for the
liaison of Ehé Plaps'Directér for the FEI_ahd consequently.he
talked ﬁo the‘FBI liaiéon man and dther‘FBI people every day
of the week and probably several times a day.

Mr. Goldsmith. He was never, after the assassination,
instructed not to talk to the FBI while Mr. Whitten was coordi-

nating the investigation?

Mr. Helms. Certainly not. We were doing our best to be

~as supportive and helpful as we could to the FBI.

Mr. Goldsmith;. Did you serve as a point of contact between
the Commission and the Agency, or was that responsibility given
to someone else?

Mr. Helms. I do not know that anyone in the Agency was

ever designated as point of contact. I had dealings‘with‘the

Commission because I had the part of the Agency that was doing_ -

most of the work for the Commission. This was a situation
idﬁbaﬁed by the.display of forces and a¢tivity rather than by
anything else. I.do not rgcall having been deéignated as a
particular point ochontact.‘ I do not recall anyone'else's'
havingVbeen desigﬁa£ed-és'a poihﬁ of contact.

Mr. Goidsmith;” Dd.yoﬁ:recall,Whét-reéponéibilities, if
any, were given to ﬁr. Raymond Rocca? | |

Mr. Helms. I think in the counter-intelligence staff when
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they took over thié responsibility, if you want to call it
that, I believemﬁe was the man in the counter-intelligence
staff that was responsible for pulling things’tcgether there.

In other wéfdé, theée Warren Commissioﬁ-queries would go
to hisfdesk,'ahd the replies would come back from his desk.

Mr. Goldsmith. What role, if any, did Mr. McCone have
in the investigation? |

Mr. Helms. As the Director of the Agency, he had a very
important role. Everything we did was on his say-so and there
was a constant traffic between him and me.about what we were
doiné with tﬁé‘Warren Commission,}how we were haﬁdling these
vérious matters. I believe Mr. McCone ﬁestified at the
WarrenvCommiésion at one time. We would hawve had to brief
him in‘preparation for his testimoﬁy and prepare the papers
and so forth. He had a very real role.

Mr. Goldsmith. He was actually apprised of the develop-
ments and what Qas being given to the Warren Coﬁmissiqn?'

Mr.‘Helms.  Literally not on a day tg day basis, but he
was kept informéd in general terms .and Spécific terms if
necesséry. | |

Mr, Goldsmith;vADo you recall how many times a week you
woﬁld mee£ with'Mr,'McCone and discuss With é%gk the devglop-
ments with reéard télthe inveétigation of therassassinatioh?

Mr. Heims. 1ivam-sorry,'I do not. In the'Agency‘procedure}

there was a morning meeting with the Director every day, five .
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days a week, and I was at those meetings. What transpired at
those meetings plus what transpiréd in his office in private
meetings, I could hot cohceivably_give youvany idea.

. Mr. Goldsmith. .In any event, you wouid say thaf Mr..McCone
was aétiveiy aépriééd and was not on the periphery of the
developments?

Mr. Helm. Certainly not. He was.actively apprised. He
was very much interested, and we were all very much interested.

Mr. Goldsmith. You made reference earlier to the‘'division’

responsibility in essence between the FBI and the CIA with

regard to the investigation. Would youfgo iﬁto somewhat more

detail as to the relationship between the CIA and FBi at that
time? -

Mr. Helms. This crime was committed on United Statss soil.

Therefore, as far as the Federal government was concerned, the

‘primary investigating agency would have been the Federal
'Bureau of Investigation without any guestion. The role of
_the CIA would have been entirely supportive and it would have

béensgPportivé; if ~the sense of what material we are able

to acquire outside the continental’limits of the United States
with reference to the investigation.

This was thevdiviéionvof labor;between the'FBI and the CIA.

i The CIA'SPmandéte started at the ocean front. Or, to put it

another way, the FBIXs mandate started as soon as you crossed

into the continental limits of the United States. For

—
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investigative purposes, the Agency had no investigative role
inside the Uniﬁé& States at all. So when I used here the
word "supportive,"VI meant £hat in the literai sense of the
ﬁerm. We are trying té éupport the FBI and support the
Warren Commission and be responsive té-their requests, but we
were not initiating any investigations of oﬁr éwn or, to my
recollection, were we ever asked to.

Mr. Goldsmith. In your opinion, was that division of

responsibility satisfactory?

Mr. Helms. It was law. It was not a question of whether

it was satisfécﬁbry or not; it waé law.

Mr. Goldsmith. I understand.that; ‘One of ﬁhe purposes
of this investigation is to examine the state of the law at
that time and the manﬂer‘in which the Agency has gone about
investigating the death of the President.' So, at this time,
I ém asking you whether in your opinion_that statement of
facts was sétisfactoty towafds conaucting the iﬁvestiiation
that was involved?

Mr. Helms. I do not know, Mr. Go;dsﬁith, whether.op such
short nbticé I would want to makersﬁch aéserious.judgment.as
thaﬁ. It does seem to me in any in?estigation that one
organization has to_h#ve the primary rOLe, otherwise you have
a great deal of‘ccnfusionm' I think“iﬁ was proper that the
FBI should have the pfimary_role.in this case.v I do not

recall ever having felt disadvantaged in any way in the CIA

bage 13 T0P SFPRET
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by the position we had of supporting these efforts, and that
is the best answer I éan_give you on such short notice.

: Mr.VGol&smith. Dolyou éecall whethei there wefe any
problems between the Agenby and the Bureau in cénducting the
investigation? . |

- Mr. Helms.u The only matter_that comés readily to mind was
the difference in the evaluation of the material of the
Soviet defector named Nosenko gave. My recollection is that
what this man had to say when he arrived in the United States
around the time of the assassination was passed by the‘FBI
to the Warren Comﬁission exagﬁly»aé he saidiit. |

The CIA was responsible for hanéling defectofs aftefvthey
cameé to the United States and did not feel that the bona fides
or the good faith andzcredibility of this defector had been
established at this stage of the game, and the Central
Intelligence Agency felt it necessary to make that known to
the Warren Commissioh.‘

There, indeed; there was a difference between the two
agencies. | |

Mr. Goldsmiﬁh. .Aside ffom;that éﬁbstantive disagreement
in the day?to;day'relationship of the Bureau, can you recali
whethér there Qéfe-problems'in terﬁs of coordinating the
investigation?v |

Mr. Helmé. I do not.récaLl_any other problems.'

Mr. Gpldsmith, Was information freely passed between the

i.*aqe 20 Tﬁ@ ) Qrﬁ@ET
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CIA and the FBI? By that, I mean the way the scenario is

2 right now, the CIA is acting in a support function to the FBI.
z ‘ :
-
> | Was the FBI giving information to the CIA?
. h Mr. Helms. My best recollection is that there were not = |

difficulties between the two agenciés over this. As I said

at the outset, we were doing our best to be supportive. We

I do recall when we got into certain sensitive areas a

D

|
i
- ] )
’.l were passing along, I believe, everything that was relative.
|
¢
| . . .
i couple of times during the investigation, if we felt we could
|

ev% not pass.avpiece of paper to the Warren Commission, for

—
—

'example) we WOﬁldkgo down and talk to the staff man td try

-
[ 8]

to apprise them orally of what our predicament was.

In other words, I assure you, Mr. Goldsmith, that the whole

[
[B)

is thrust of the Agency Qas.to be as helpful as we possibly could

and to go over the edge, if necessary.

in

18 Mr. Goldsmith. I understand. In this case, my question

was whether the FBI was also sending information to the Agency?

i3 | In other words, was the FBI sharing information for your pur-
19 | poses?

20 Mr. Helms. I do not recall any complaints on those grounds.

21 || Maybe they were and maybe they were not. It is a little bit

difficult, Sometimes,. to know whether you are getting something

the existence of-which you have never heard.

i
|
|
i
| . o
i Mr. Goldsmith. Did the Agency's investigation reflect any |
1 _ _ .

 working hypotheses? By that, did the Agency give any particularn

J
!
!

n
I
!
!
i
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emphasis to QQZ particular areas, geographic areas?

Mr. Helms. I think that the entire United States govern-
mént, not oplyvthe CIa, was'very concerned as to whether there
would bé evidence of some foreign COnspiraéy to assassinate
Presiden£ Kénnedy. ‘They were concerned whether the Soviets
were involved in this. They were concerned whether the Cubans

were involved in this. They were concerned that somebody may

~have been involved in it.

I think we were all preoccupied with this. There is hardly

any question there was more discussed during those days as to

‘who was behind Lee HarVey Oswald, if indeed he was the man who

was reséonsible, what had affected his life, why had he done
the things he had done, and so forth.

So there was a great deal of conjecturing going on. I:
think if the Chair would indulge me a minute, I would like
to make a comment about the vafious investigations into the
assassination df President Kennedy based on the long years I

have spent in the intelligence businéss, and that is, until the

~day that the KGB in Moscow or the Cuban intelligence in Havanna

is prepared to turn-over their files to the U.S. as to what

their relationships to these various people were, it is going

- to be extraordinafiiy difficult to tidy up this case, finally,

and conclusively.
A great deal of investigation ean be done, and has been

done. It has been done conscientiously. I think people have
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tried over the years their very best to resolve a host of
differences. I recognize also that allegations have been made
that certain areas have not been as aggressively investigated

as they might have been. That all may be true.

But it really does not make any difference whet is done in

_this connection until you can get those governments to lay

before you their records of how'they dealt with Lee Harvey
Oswald, or anybody else who is felevant in this cese.

And, based on past experlence, I doubt very moch whether
you &e g01ng to get the compllance of the Sov1ets:or the

i
H

Cuban government. '7 _ ;
But I want to make this comment because it is extremely
important and very relevant, that these cases are untldy. It

is only in books that they end ﬁp with all the little things

worked out at the end and tied off neatly.

This aura of susp1c10n and ell the rest of it hangs in the
air. Undoubtedly that is why this Committee.was formed, so -
undoubtedly this could be put to rest. I promise you, there
is this one last etep and until it can be taken, this.is never
going to be laid to rest. | |

Mr. Devine. Do you agree, Mr. Helms, that the likelihood'
of that happeningvis_reﬁote?

Mr., Helms. Remote. Yes, sir,'I agree with.thet.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Helms, I believe my question was ---

Mr. Helms. Excuse me, Mr. Goldsmith. I did not mean to .
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we have to suddenly become very careful, because accusing a
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digress. I thought that I Would like to get this off my chest.

Mr. Goldsmiéﬁ. I understand.

My question was, whaﬁ.aréas received primary emphasis. I
think your:answer, in part, was the area of foreign conspiracy.

| Are you‘able to give any more detailvon what aspects of !

the foreign onspiracy question were investigated? |

Mr. Helms. I think we were very concerned about the Soviet
aspects of this, primarily. Why? Because Lee Harvey Oswald
had spent time in the Soviet Union, time which never had been
satisfactorily explained as far as we knew.

.NoseﬁkovarriQes as a‘defector. Thére,wéfe a 1ot df'vefy
suspicious‘circumstances surrounding the whole way and timing
of hisvdefection. So that there were éeveral afeas there
that seemed to requiré not only investigation but thought and
analysis and evetything else that could be given to it.

I would like to say here that when a tragedy of the magni- L
_ o
[

tude of President Kennedy's assassination occurs in this

country, it is at this point that in our international relations

foreign government of having been responsible for this act

is tearing the veil about as nastily as one can, and this can

lead to a whole series of counter-actions which might be very

unpleasant.
I think all of us were keenly aware of this. It was not

only true of the Soviet Union, but also true of Cuba, that .
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President Kennedy's whole appfoach to the Cuban government
of Fidel Castr&j |

So that we were treadiné very lightly, but I am sure that
we were very concerned at the time as to what wé might end up
with. And this was not improveq or our mood about this was
not improved when Khruschev runs té Drew Pearsohvin Egypt when
they were visiting there and tells Péarson that the Soviets,
that this was a conspiracy of the right to assassinate Presi-
dent Kennedy. Why does he make this remark to Drew Pearson?
What is his purpose?- What was behind this?

Isiit é smok§ $creen to éoverj upihis oWn.cdmblicitY?.

.Thé air was fuli of these £hings; Therefdre, we were

very conscious of it and we were doing what we could to make

sense out of it.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Helms, was all information pertinent

to the Warren Commission's work promptly given to the Warren

Commission?

Mr, Helms.  As far as I know. If there are indications

or evidence that it was not, I do not recall having been aware

of any sins of omission at the-time.-
Mr. Goldsmith. On the average, would you be able to tell

us how much time passed from the moment that information was

‘received by theﬁAgency‘until it went to the Commission?

Mr. Helms. My recollection is that as soon as we were

able to satisfy an inquiry} we sent the reply back. And some

.i‘aqe 25 ?ﬁ@ Q:PQET N
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There is no sense in your going on asking a whole series of

guestions on this. I am_glad’to tell you what I know about

'a few months before, anyway -- ceased being Director of

1UF DEULKLI 125

of these inquiries obviously took longer than others.

For example, some might involve checking a file which was
in Waéhington. Other inquiiies miéht involve trying.to see if
we could locate‘somebody in some overseas.country;

Obviouslyy one_ﬁakes longer to perform, one act takes iongex
to perform than the other.

Mr. Goldsmith. As a general rule, did you wait to receive
an inquiry from the Commission prior to giving the Commission
information? .

© . Mr. Helms. Yes} I did, as I recall it.

Mf. Goldsﬁith. As a;gé#eral rﬁle, did'ybu wait £o receive
anAinquiry‘erﬁ the FBI prior‘to'giving the FBI information?

Mr. Helms. That is my recollection.

Mr. Goldsmith; Mé. Ambassador, was any member of the
Warren Commiséibn or staff informed by the CIA of the CIA's
anti-Castro assassination plots?

Mr. Helms. I do not know. Let's clear this up right now.

it. . | 1

In the first place, Mr. Allen Dulles who had about -- maybe

Centrzl Intelligence and was replaced by Mr. McCone, was a |
member of the Warren Commission. Id&d not know what he said

to the members of the Warren Commission.
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Mr. McCone testified before the Warren Commission. I
believe I was Qiéh Mr. McCone the day he testified, although I
do not even have a clear recollection of that anymore, and I
have hot refreshed my memory fromvthe Warrén Commission Report.‘

These so-called assassination plots I believe if I may put
it this way -—- a sloppy term whiéh has come to cover somé

devices which the Church Committee found evidence that the

Agency had on its drawing board, if you want to put it that

way -- the only assassination plot that héd any even semblance .
- or substance to it was one involving a couple of Mafia chief-
'taihsiand which were supposed to have'taken"place before the
Bay of Pigs invasion.
I guess you could call that an assassination plot.
As far as the AMLASH business was concerned, I had a great
deal to do with the AMLASH operation and, as has been publicly
i stated before and I willApublicly state it again, that was not |
anbaSSassination plot. The éffort of working with AMLASH was .-
to see‘if we could find a political alternétive'to éastro.and‘
- a man who was prepared to lead a revolt against Caétro in
political and military terms, inéide Havanna;.

The assassination aspects of this which have been so i

'highly publicized was an issue that Mr. Cubella himself kept |
raising, which was the simpleét way to perform his mission was E
l

i

to try to_get'rid of Castro physically. But he never attempted

A omeesizizoes ey it smmmmomo oo oo

H
_ _ . . . L.
it, as far as I know, and President Kennedy had been assass;nat?d
t
|
|
|
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before there was any possibility of his having attempted it,
at least with tgé connivance of the Agency.
- I think if one reads thé record carefully of these various
facts, you will find what I.say is.suppdrfed by the record..
Mr. Goldsmith. Was Mf. Cubella,given any support by thé
Agency with regard to his desire to assassinate Fidel Castré?
Mr. Helms. In the end he was not, as far as I know.
Mr. Goldsmith. Before the end, was he at any time given
any support? |
Mr. Helms. No.
There isvfhe famous story of.the poispn‘pen but he did not ‘.
ﬁake.ﬁhe ppisen peﬁ. .He simply returned it to the case officer
who offered it té him. There was no other device.given to

him, as far as I am aware.

Mr. Goldsmith. You made reference earlier to Mr. Dulles'

§

!
being on the Commission. Do you know whether Mrs: Dulles actually

knew about the so-called anti-Castro assasSination plots?

‘Mr. Helms. He certainl& knew about the Mafia one that I

mentiéned. I think there is abundant evidence that he did know

|

. | | |
it. I do not have that firsthand, because that particular i
operation was being handled by Mr. Bissell and Colonel Edwards }
with Mr. Dulles and General Cabell and I was not brought in on i
_ _ , |

it.

At the time I was not a party to it.

This is all secondhand information I am>giving;you;'based
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 known this or known:'that or known something else their
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on what came out of the Church Committee hearings.

Mr. Goldsmi;h. Do you know whether Mr. McCone knew of
the plots aQainstvCastro?

Mr.bHelms. Yes, I think he did. Well;.eventualiy he did.
I do not know exaatly at what juncture he wés informed‘about
them. |

Mr. Goldsmith. In ény e?ent, did you at any time inform
the Warren Commission about these plots?

Mr. Helms. I did not talk to the Warren Commissionabout .
them.

Mr; Gdldsmith, Would your»?déitiqﬁ be fhat-ﬁhe anti-
Castro plots were not relevant fo the Warren'cémmiséioﬁ's
investigation? |

Mr. ﬁelms. I wouidAnot put it that way, Mr. Goldsmith.

I would not like to agree with that statement.

Perhaps they were relevant. I think that is a matter of l

What I would like to éay, however, is I have noted in the

last two or three'years +hat various witnesses have come

investigation, their attitude, their handling of the matter
would have been entirely different. -But how it would have
been different is not really explained anyplace that I can

find.
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I would 1like, Mra-Chairman, to make another comment, if

I may, ple;se. ~in 1962, in October, we had the Cuban missile
crisis and to recall and réfresh your memory, this»was the
' occasion on which Fidel CaStro and Khruschev connived to put
'intermediate range ballistic missiles on Cuban soil which had
a,rangé which could fire into the United Statéé at least to
the middle of the country, if not all the way through to
California.

If'Khruschev.had been able to pull off this trick, it
would have been the military coup of the century. The Russians
woﬁld, in the ﬁilitary:sepse, achievé what, up to that time, 
._they had.not been able to achieve otherwise ~-- to hold the -

United States hostage.

At that time, theESoviets did not have intgrcontinental

ballistic missiles with the range or the accuracy to fire

from Soviet soil to the United States. They have -since |

achievéd this capability but they did not have it in 1963, .

Obviously, President Kennedy through some good intelligence{“
.WaSE provided, and by handiing the situation with great skill i
able to get those missiles withdrawn and also the bombers,
the IL-28's whichiéame wiﬁh them. But I do not think that
thié operation éndearedrFidel Castro to John:F. Kenneay. ’ {

That was in October. vIn December the brigade whichbhad

gone assure at the Bay of Pigs; the brigade of Cuban exiles
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referred to as No. 2508, was finally gotten out of Cuban jails
as a result of an exchange organized by Attorney General
Robert Kennedy of payments of medical supplies and pharmaceu-
ticals and so forth. And this group came back and they were
brought together in the Orange Bowl in Miami and President
Kennedy addressed him.

On that ocassion, he said words to the effedt that I will
return this flag to this brigade in a free Hananna. I think
those words are unambiguous.

So in this period of the months prior to his assassination,
there certainiy was bad blood between President Kennedy and
Fidel Castro. This was known to everybody. Whether this blood
was made worse, or not made worse, by so-called assassination
plots which maybe Castro knew about, or maybe he did not know
about, I am unable to say.

But I think there has been a gross exaggeration which has
taken place about the role that the éo—called assassination
plots might have played in the Warren Commission investigation.

Ladies and gentlemen, what different conclusion would you
suggest that the Warren Commission should have come to?

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Helms, I take it from ycur testimony
that your position is that the anti-Castro plots, in fact,
were relevant to the Warren Commission's work; and, in light
of that, the Committee would like to be informed as to why

the Warren Commission was not told by you of the anti-Castro

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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assassination plots.

Mr. Helms. I have never been asked to testify before the
Warren Commission about our operations.

Mr. Goldsmith. If.the Warren Commission did .not know
of the operation, it‘certainly was not.in a position to ask
.you'about it. |

Is £hat ndt true?

Mr. Helms. Yes, but how do you know they did not know
'about i£? How do you know Mr. Dulles had not told them? How
was I to know that?

And besidés, I was not ﬁhe.Diréctbr‘df'tﬁé’Agency and in
the CIA, you did nof go.traipsing éfbund to the Warren
Commission or to Congressional Committees or to anyplace else
‘'without the Director;s permission.

Mr. Goldsmith. Did you ever discuss with £he Director
whether the,Warren;Commission should be informed of the anti--
Castro aésassination plots?

Mr. Helms. I did not, as far as I recall.

Mr. éoldémith, Did you know, in 1963, what considerationA
if any the Warren Commission was_giviné to the theory that
the Kennedy assassination was part of‘a Cuban conspiracy, a
‘Castro conspiracy? | |

.Mr. Helms.' I do not knd& what consideration was given to
it.

Mr. Goldsmith. Prior to the issuance of the Warren

DocId:32263410 Ei’age 32 Tﬁ@ ﬁ?ﬁ@??
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Commission's report, did the CIA at any time have any documents

»

or other information which indicated that Castro may have known

about the CIA anti-Castro's assassination plots?
4 ‘ W\"P‘
. o Mr. Helms. I do not recall any, Mr. Goldstein. Maybe
5

there were, maybe there were newspaper articles. I do not have
6 any recollection of that anymore.f I believe this allegation
7 | has been made. I do not have any firsthand recollection.

8 Mr. Goldsmith. -Did the. Agency éver conduct'ahvin¥éstiga-

. tion- - into this issue?

|
10 i Mr. Helms. I do not know.

| _ _ S _
A Mrs Goldsmith. During the time that you were DCI, do you

2 | know whether the Agency ever conducted an investigation into

- . ' i3 || this issue?” | )
14 Mr. Helms. If it did --
15 | Mr, Craig. .Could I clarifybwhat issue you are talking
16 | about here?
17 - Mr. Belms. The issue I am concerned dout now is whether

13 | the Agency had any information that Castro may have known about

1 || the assassination plots against'him. |
v v , : : . _ i

. i
20 Mr. Craig. Whether the Agency conducted an investigation of

21 || that issue?

. v 22 "~ Mr. Goldsmith. :.Yes. |
© Mr. jelms. I would have thought, Mr. Qoldsmith, that since !

the Agency was operating against Cuba not only in 1962, '63,

164, probably '65, that if those allegations were made by

o = £y =i T e = o s e s
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agents of the FBI or the Secret- Service or the Coast Guard

2 or the Agency itself that the Agency would have, in the
3 | interests of protecting its operations, would have done its

‘ 4 best to find out if this were true. It is just maybe they

in

were not able to find out. I would have thought that there
¢ | would have been an oﬁgoing series of operations in this regard.
7 Mr. Goldsmith. You do not recall specifically one way or

g another?

. Mr. Helms. No.

g | Mr. Goldsmith. Was the fact that the Warren Commission was

r not told about the anti-Castro assassination plots, at leas:it A

‘izglby you, did that reflect ' : a desire on your part to avoi&
i ) ’

. ., | having the Agency?
o Mr. Helms. I do not recall ever héving any thoughts of

that kind in regard o the investigatioh of the Warren Commjis—
sion. One of the difficulties I had with this question is

ever since Senator Schweiker's report was made, which made a

(

great deal out of this, I have never had an opportunity to

'm talk to the people who were associated with me at the time to l

=0 find out just exactly who knew what about what in those days.

a1 The United States, after all, is a nation of Monday morning
Z .

o ” .iquarterbacks and it seems to me this is one of the outstanding
‘ - examples of M'onday'morning quar,terbacking. _

!
| |

” : Mr. Goldsmith. Mrw Ambassador, was there any desire on your |
!,part to avoid an international crisis by not telling the Warren
| .
i
i

i
|
|
|
t
|
|
!
i
1
|
l
|
i
|
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Commission about the anti-Castro assassination plots?
Mr. Helms. The thought never occurred to me, Mr. Goldsmith
Mr. Go;dsmith., In summéry then, is it your position that
 the Agenéy gave the Warren Coﬁmissibn information only in

~ response to specific requests by the Warren Commission?

Mr. Helms. That‘is correct.

I want to modify that by saying that memory is fallible.
There may have been times or circumstances under which something
~ different might ﬁave occurred, but my recollection of those
days is that we were attempting to be responsive and supportive
of the.FBIvand ﬁhe Warreﬁ.Commissioﬁ.‘ When they asked fpr
something; we gave it to ﬁhem. |

As far as our Vglunteering infermation is concerned, I have
Ano recollection of whéther we volunteered it or not.

Mr. Goldsmith. In retrospect, do you think that was a
workable arrangement?

Mr. Helms. Yes, I thought so. . . -

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Ambassador, other than the anti-Castro

'aésassination plots, was there any other information pertainingl
. r\’l"h‘u‘z't i
to a possible mede of means or opportunity to kill the
President that the Warren Commission was not told about?
M., Helms.'_I do not know, Mr. Goldsmith.
'Mr. Goldsmith. Did you ever inform President Johnson about
the anti-Castro assassination plots?

i
i
|
E
l
f
|
Mr. Helms. I do not like the term. You use it over and i
|
% .
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over again. I do not like it.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Ambassador, if you would give me

~a term, I will make an effort to accommodate you.

Mr. Helms. That would be kind of you. I think what I

- would like to say is that ‘¢ was President Johnson informed

of 6ur effofts té_get r;d of Fidel Castro.
Mr. Goldsmith. Wil? you answer‘that question?
Mr. Helms. Yes, heiwas informed.
Mé. Goldsmith. At %hat time?
M;. Helms. At varigus times after he became President.
M%. Goldémithf' Washe tbld speCifically about your efforts

to geﬁ rid of Castro prior to the assassination of President -

Kenneéy?

M%. Helms. Yes, he was.

M;. Goldsmith. bo you recall whether he was specifically
toldA;bout the AMLASH plot?

Mr. Helms., I do'no£ recall whéthér'l‘ever discussed the )
AMIASH plot, or the AMLASH operation, as suéh.' I délnot have.
any recollection of‘it.

‘Mr. Goldsmith.' Do'you'recail whether Pieéidént Johnson
was apprised of the invblvemeﬁt of some of the Mafia figures
in this operation?
~Mr, Helms. Hejﬁas;

. Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall when he was so apprised? -

Mr. Helms. I do.

DucId:3226341;] Pi‘age 35 Tﬁ@ g?g‘;@§?
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- Mr. Goldsmith. would you so inform the Committee?

(3]

Mr., Helms. Yes. I have not testified to this before

1)

because I have no written documentation to support this, but

da

I reported these wmrious matters to President Johnson on May

5| 1oth, I believe, 1967.

S Mr. Goldsmith. How are you ablevto remember the date so

7 | well at this time, Mr. Ambassador?

8 Mr. Helms. I do not like the implication of the question,

$ | at this time. ’
10 Mr. Goldsmith., Mr. Ambassador, I am not in a position to
il bquar:el with you.over thé way my questioﬁs.ére phraséd;_ I

12 | would like to know -- |
. , i3 Mr. Helms. The implication is that I declined to identify
14 I it’ on some previous occasion.
15 Mr; Goldsmith. ‘I am sorry. That is not the inference I
16, was: intending to suggest. My question is a very simple one: how

17 I| are you able to remember today the specific date?

13§ Mr. Helms. After I returned from Tehran and had some time

19 || available to me, I had an opportunity to dig back and get - 1
20 || ahold of some colleagues- and talk to various people to. try to

21 | range in on what time period it was that these matters came up

and how they were deait with, the so-called IG Report that I

asked to have done at the Agency. - | i

Therefore I wanted to try to specify the date on which I

25 i reported to President Johnson about this IG Report. I was able
; :
|

i
|
|
i
|
|
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to relate it to another matter I discussed with him on that

occasion, and therefore I was able to specify. the date.

[,V

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Ambéssador, what effecty if any, did

l
' .
. 4 i the CIA's concern with protecting sources and methods as

LA

provided by_law_haﬁe-¢nhthe information that was provided to
6 | the Warren Commission?
7 Mr. Preyer. This is the second bell on the vote. Before

3 | we go into that answer, the Committee will stand in recess for

9 about ten minutes.

10‘% (A brief recess was taken.)
n | Mr.,Preyer,‘ The Committee will resume its hearing.
12 : I understand that it is égreeable wiﬁh.you to proceed at
. ‘ _ 13 this time, even in tl?e absence of a quorum.
14 ~ Mr. Helms. Certainly; Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Ambassador, I repeat the question that

in

16 I asked you prior to the brief recess. What effect; if any,
47 | did the agehéy's.coﬁcern for protecting sensitive soqices ané_
13 methodé have gn the information that it provided to the Warren
,1§ Commission?

29 | Mr.vHelms.' Mr. Goldsmith, I cannot.reCall any.specific

21 || circumstances if there were any where this question of protec-

. . 29 {| ting sensitive sources and methods caused us difficulty.

As I said earlier this morning, somewhere in the back of

\, ’
S

my mind there may have been an instance or two where we did not

1
!
|
l
|
!

~c 7 particularly want to put something in writing to the Warren’

P

t
ll
@%
i

DocId:32263410 Puage 38 ) Tﬂ@ ggﬂ@;? >




U7 =LbdlLd

1-38 |
1 Commission so that it would come to reside in our files,
2 | become a part of thg permanent record.
3 But in a couple of thosé cases -- and I believe there were -
. 4 someone ﬁent down ana talked to a membef, a couple of members

5 || of the Warren Commission staff so.that they would be privy to .
6 | the inforﬁation without necessarily having it ih writing.
I do want to repeat what I said earlier, that we were
§ || doing our level best ﬁo be responsive and we were bending over
$ i backward or-fronﬁward, any way you like, to be as responsive' |

10 as we could, even when sensitive sources and methods were

11 || involved.
1! I think that you will find, if I just might add this, that
' _ 13 | we turned over to the FBI, for example, material from a mail-

i4 i ordering operation which the Agency was conducting in those

days which was considered about as sensitive as anything that

w

16 | we were doing. - | o i
17 : Mr. Goldémith, Wheh the1Warreﬁ Commission staff or members | -
13 | were informed about.information that either reflected a sens;f
19 tive agency metﬁdd or ihformatioﬁ £hat éémé frém é SensitiVe'

29 | agency source, was the source of that information actually

21 || given to the Warren Commission?
v R N |
‘_ . 22 11 Mr. Helms. I do not know. I am sorry, I do not kpow.. ‘
) 3 We very seldom gave the names of sources to anybody, under

'any circumstances. We usually tried to describe the source in

i
| |
| |
!

% |
i some fashion which would be helpful in evaluating the material.i
i ’ V H
| |
| |
? |
t
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But we practically never gave the names of individuals who

2 were informants or agents or ahything of that kind.
3 Mr. Goldsmith. Are you telling the Committee, then, while
. 4 | the Warren Commission might be told about the substance of

the information‘generated from a sensitive source or method
é of operation that the specific source and method would not
necessarily be disclosed?

3 Mr.‘Helms. Not necessarily, but I do not know what happened
% | in every instancé. I am really trying to give you what was |

the normalvoperating procedure.

o

o - Mr. Goldsmith. At this time, Mr. Ambassador, I would like:
12 4 you to refer v what has been marked as CIA Document No. 1907.

" ‘ i3 || For your reference ~f:urpos.es, I would like to indicate that you

it i have been given a seriés of volumes of materia;s, materials
;51 containing CIA documents.
I :
16 The Agency has numbered those documents for the Cqmmittee..
i? You will note if ydu open up,‘in this case, volumé number s

15 || two, on the lower: right-hand corner of each page, it states

s || page 1 of -— in this case, 212. | o , ' _ O
20 - There are 212 pages in this volume. That is not the ‘

-1 || document number I am referring to. Immediately above that on

| each page there is another number of four digits -- for example,

[ )
o

11874 appears on page l.

1
, i , - _ :
o i When I say CIA Document No. 1907, that would refer to
i _

3
tn
=1

nwhat appears on page 1034 of 212. For the future, I will be

[}
'

i .
! i
! .

|
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referring only to the CIA identification number.

Mr. Helms. All right..

Mr. Goldsmith. That is the practice we have been utilizing
' ' i~ an i .
throughout the hearing im depositions.

CIA 1907 -is a brief for presentation to the President's

Commission on the Assassination of President Kennedy and I woul(d

ask you to look at CIA No. 1910 and read to yourself paragraph

E.

Mr. Helms. Paragraph E.

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

(Pauéé’ o

Mr. Helms. Ail right.'

Mr. Goldsmith. Mrw Ambassador, does this paragraph
accurately reflect thé Agency's attitude towar@s sensitive
sources and methods and the way in which information touching
upon sensitive sources and methods was handled with the Warren

Mr. Helms. I believe so. I do not believe any reason to

i

=

Mr. Goldsmith. In the last sentence of ﬁhis paragraph, the
is a reference to channels and procedures that have fupctioned
very well between the Commission and the Agehcy. Wduldtycu
épprise the Commitﬁee as to spedifically which channels and
érocedures were established in communicating this information

to the Warren Commission? ' )

RIS, B
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‘ Mr. Helms. I would assume, Mr. Goldsmith, that what they

[ 8]

are attempting to say here is certain individuals who are

3 familiar with the queétion ét issue were authorized to sit
' 2 ! down and talk with the Warren Commission svta-ff members about
3 1 the operation or about the information.
6 I do hot recall there was any stfucturedrway that this was
7 | taken care of. I think it was. |
8 If you were the individual most conversant with the problem,

3 you might be authorized to go down, or maybe your Cﬁief would
10 be authorized to go down and explain it and sit down with them
i1 || and go over it. - | | V

12 Mr. Goldsmith.: Did anyone from thé Warren Commission or

» ‘ _ i1 | its staff express its concern to you that sources and methods

14 | by virtue of not being provided to the Warren Commission

15 | specifically were causing a problem to the Commission or its

16 | Staff? ' . » ; i
17 . Mr. Helms. I do not recall this, Mr. Goldsmith; )

| | ‘
18 | . Mr. Goldsmith.N Turning to another area now, are you able

19 I to state whether Mr. Dulles played any special role in the '
20 | Warren Commission in so.far as the Agency was concerned. !
21 Mr. Helms. I am not able to make any comment about it

| ‘ 22 “aﬁ.all..

Mr. Goldsmith. Are‘you.ableAto state, for example, whetherl

Mr. Dulles represented the interests of the CIA while on the

_Warren Commission?

o g sz i e te s
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Mr. Helms. I do not know, Mr. Goldsmith. I do not know
what interests he represented. Having known Mr. Dulles for
many, many years; I would héve thought that he would hawve
acted very reSponsiVely-as a hembef of the Commission and
tried to represent the United‘States' interests.

Mr. Goldsmith. Did Mr. Dulles ever pass on ﬁo you Warren
Commission-related information? | |

Mr. Helms. Not that I recall. 1In fact, I do not remember
having seen Mr. Dulles at all during this périod. If I did,

it must have been on very rare occasions.

Mr. Goldsmith. For exampile, vavDuIIES,bnever briefed youv

or any Agency personnel on Warren Commission matters?

Mr. Helms. I did not say that he did not talk to anyone
eiée in the‘Agency. I do not recall his ever briefing me.
He was a very responsible individual, Mr. Dullés. I cannot
imagine his doing anything that he would have felt was
improper.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Chairman; at this time, I amléoing
to movs. on to another line»ofwinquiry unless you or any othe:
members have any questions.

Mr. Preyer. Mrs. Burke?

Mrs: Burke. DNo.

Mr. Preyer. I have no questions a£ ﬁhis time, Mr. Gold-
smith. You may proceed. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Ambassador, what role, if any, did the

Dupm:azzﬁéuu Ei‘age 43 ?@@ Qgﬂ%g?
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Mexico City Station have in the Agency's investigation of
the assassination?
| Mr. Goldsmith. WeJA.'l,VIA believe that the Mexico City
station had a rather key role at the outset because it was
1 the Mexico City station that produced_tﬁe informatien prior to
President Kennedy's assassination that a fellow named Oswald

had indeed visited the Soviet and Cuban Embassies in Mexico

City and this had been made a matter of record in the United

States government.

So I think it was in this context that the Mexico Clty
station obviously after the assa551natlon was being asked
about the circumstances surrounding this report and what
additional information they had and was it indeed Lee Harvey
Oswald.
| And then I believe there was a great to-do about the fact
that his name was slightly wrong in the te;egram, or the
disseminatien that was made. | |

All of these things I have heard ia recent times. But
his having been to the Cuban_and_Soviet Embassies in Mexico
City,‘obviously;was:a Vety iméertant part of the initial

impressions one had that it was Oswald that had committed the

assassination.
Mr. Goldsmith. Is it appropriate to say, relative to the

roles played by other overseas stations, - -the Mexico City

Station played a greater role in the Agency's ®missien?

//w":%

PP |

b aa TAD ILRET

1




U 24684
STaH e
1 Mr. Helms. I think that is a fair statement.
™ 2 Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall who the Chief of Station was

3 in Mexico City? To refresh your memory, was it Mr; Winn Scott?
. : Mr. Helms. Yes, thatv is correct.

5 Mr. Goldsmith. Are you able to give the Committee an

¢, | assessment of Mr. Scott's competence as the Chief of Station?’
7 Mr. Helms;fiWell;“ih;thé first place, Mr. Scott came to
8 the CIA after having been an agent for some years of the FBI.
¢ | He was a man of experience. He.served a long time in Mexico
10 ! City, or =a comparative long time if you lcok at these overseas

1y || assignments in ferms of a tour of duty of two or three years.

'Iﬂ He spoke'Spanish, and he was regarded as one of our more
2 ;
. '3 i competent station chiefs.
1 . 3 . - -
" Mr. Goldsmith.. Do“you know whether or not Mr. Scott

maintained an adequate system of records and files in the

Mexico City station?

16 _ |
17 Mr. Helms. I do not have any recollection of this. 1In

7 _ - 7 v o _ -
13 fact, I do not recollect this having been an issue.

i9 . Mr. Goldsmith, Do you know whether Mr. Scott had a

personal safe?

Mr. Helms. No.

Mr. Goldsmith. Is it customary for agency chiefs of station,

to maintain a personal safe?

o .
S

- Mr. Helms, I do not know. I would have thought that that

was:entirely up to them, if they wanted a personal safe or if

)
t
ememimr— —zZal:
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they did not want a personal safe. I see nothing about it

2 | one way or the other.
3 - Mr. Goldsmith, TAfter Mr. Scott's aeath,in '70 or '71, do
‘ 4 you know Whif Mr. Jame‘s Angleton wen.*.c to. Mexicobcity and femoved
s documents from Mr. Scott's personal safe?
6 | Mr. Helms. No, I do not.

Mr. Goldsmith. Did Mr. Angleton ever get materials from

(o 4]

Mr. Scott's safe to you?

4}

Mr. Helms. ildo not recall ever'having seen them. This
10 | was. in 1971, yoﬁ say?
o  '»Mr; Goldsﬁith. Yes.
12 Mr. Helms. I do not recall having seen thém, Mr. Goldsmith.

- . B i3 | In fact, I do not recall the trip. I am not for a moment

implying it did- not take place, I just do not recall it at

all.. I just knew that Mr. Scott died suddenly, I believe of

16 i @ heart attack. But he had left the Agency at that time, I

j7‘ belieVe.‘_Is that'correct? | | B

13 Mr. Goldsmith. He had rétired.'

Ag ' Mr.Aﬁelﬁs.' RetiréduéﬁafiiQing in Mexico City?

20 Mr. Goldsmith; That is also éorréct.

21 Mr. Helms. Right.. I do no£ know what Mr. Angleton tock.
‘ o2 | Mr. Goldsmith. ‘Yoﬁ never seht Mrw Angleton to Mexico City.
; | _13%to rémovevmaﬁerialérf#om his safe? |

e ; ,
2 % Mr. Helms. I may have authorized the trip on the basis of

!
~¢ iwhat I was told at the time. 1In 1978, I do not remember the

{
!
|
|
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1 trip.
2 Let me just say here that this is not solid information

3| I am giving you, but there may have been some concern that

I

maybe Scott had something in his safe that might affect the
5 "Agency‘s work and the Agency just wanted to double check and
5 || be sure there was no£ anything:of that kind there.? I think
7 that would be a normal practice,Aparticularly if ;;fellow

8 died so suddenly and there we we#e.

g Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know Ann Goodpasture?
10 ! Mr. Helms. Ann Goodpasture,gyes.
ol Mr. Goldsmith. In what capaéity did you know her?

1 «.. Mr. Helms. She was a staffei of the Agency and I believe
13 || she served in Mexico City formaiiime. )

Mr. Goldgmith. Do you knowé&hether during her stay in

15 | Mexico City she was commonly knd@n as Winn Scott's righthand

? ‘ 1
1 pgrson |
1% Mr. Helms. I do not recall in that connection, but I
13 believe she was there quite some time.
Mr. Goldsmith. After the assassination, Mr. Ambassador,

did you review the cable and dispatch traffic that flowed

between the Mexico City station and headquarters?

Mr. Helms. After the assassination? _ .

Mrs Goldsmith. Yes, sir.

Mr. Helms. I ¢ertainly saw some of the cables. I am simply
. ) . !

|

]

!

|

L 3
. !
|

|

i

}

i

i

incapable of saying today of what I saw, how many of them I saw,

i)

f
|
l
|
§
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because I think, in some circumstances, I would have been
briefed, I would have been told here are the circumstances, -

what should we do?

" But I do not know whether I.revieweaviﬁdividual'cables
or whether I_did_not.

Mr. Goldsmith. Who was primarily responsible for reviewing
the cable traffic and dispatch traffic between the Mexico
City station and headquarters, specifically with regard to the
assassination?

Mr. Helms. I think in regard to the assassination the
_branch‘that iénvér had thé control or Suppdﬁt'of the Mexico

City station, the Chief of the Western Hemisphere division,

‘the staff chiefs who are responsible for various aspects of

the operation like poéitive intelligence and counter-intelli-

~gence, I undoubtedly read a number of them myself. I just

do not know which ones anymore.

Mr. Goldsmith. Earlier we made reference to Mr. Whitten
being responsible for reviewing cable traffic pertaining to

the assassination. After the responsibility for the investiga-

tion was given to the CI staff, do you know whether anyone

on the CI staff was given the responsibility for.reviewingA
the cable traffic that flowed from the Mexico City station and |

"headquarters?

Mr. Helms. ©No, I do: not:know-that this responsibilityAwas

given specifically, but I would have thought that if Mr. Rocca,

THhe SFCRET
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whom you:mentioned earlier this morning, were handling Mexico

2 City matters, he would have wanted to review the traffic.
31 Mr. Goldsmith. Did the Mexico City station ha\}e any
‘ | 4 surveillance operat.ioné' in effect in 1963 égainst the Cuban
5 ~and Soviet embassy and consulates?
6 Mr. Helms. My recollection was dﬁring that period they not

: only had photographic surveillance of both of the embassies,
§Z but they also had telephonic or wiretaps on both of the

%; embassies. |

10 { Mr. Goldsmith. Was information related to Oswald obtained
1 | as a result of these operatidhs? |

) Mr.vHelms; Yeé; it was.

’ _ i3 Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall what information was obtained:

—
$e

Mr. Helms. My imﬁression is that when he ca-lled one 6r

15 | the other of the embassies that this was picked up and trans-
15 | cribed and i.t was. in that way that they found out that there.
17 | was a fellow named Oswala who had called. )
13 i M.f. @ldsmith. Do you recall whether there was‘ 1any other

19 | information obtained regarding Oswald as a result of these

90 || surveillance operations?

21 M.r Helms. I do not recall anymore. It seems to me that
. . 52 || there was a great contfoveréy back at that tim_e over the
_, | -3 g photograph of an indivic.iuaﬁl:.. i
2; g (Pausé) '
a5 lr Mr. Goldsmith. I will répeat my question.

| o |
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Other than the infofmation that was obtained concerning
Oswald as a reéait of the telephonic surveillance operation,
was any other information obtained about him as a result of
the”surveillance‘operations that you had in Mexicé City?

Mr. Helms. 1 amssorry. I do not remember. I remember,
obviously; the telephone thiﬁg because thaﬁ became such a key
issue later on. I do not remember whether they had other
information on them or not. |

Mr. Goldsmith. Was the Warren Commission given information

on Oswald's contact with the embassies?

Ve

Mr. Helms;' As far-as I know, iﬁrwas;

Mr. Goldsmith, Do you.recall at that time whether the
Commission was specifically told about theisource of the
information? |

Mr. Helms. I believe this is what this must refer to here.
When you are asking me to read paragraph E, that I would have

assumed that the technical quéstions involved here was those

. surveillance devices.

~ Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recail‘when the Warren Commission
Waé told about fhe specific.surveiilance operatiﬁns?
Mr. Helms. No. |
Mr.vGoldsmith.' Mr. Ambéssador, I would ask‘you to refer
to CIA d&cument number“2144 Whiéh'also appéars ian01ume 2.

Mf. Helms. My volume 2 only goes up to 2071.-

rn 2 Mr., Goldsmith. I am‘sorry. I stand corrected. It is in

DocId:32263410 E';"lage 50 E@? SEQEET T
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Volume 3.

Mr. Helms. Fine.

2;44?‘,

M. Goldsmitﬁ.: Yeé, sir.

Mr. Helms. Righﬁ. I have got it.

Mr. Gélésmith. Please read the first péragraph.

(Pause) |

For the record, this is a cable dated 20 December 1963 to
Mexico City from the Directors

Mr. Helms. All right.

:M:. Goldsmith. Paragraph 1 makes reference to the’Agency's
inténtioﬁ to eiiminate mention of the teléphdne taps in dealing
plan = to eliminate mention of these taps in-communicating~
with.the Warren Commission remained in effect?

Mr. Helms. I have no idea.

Ijémasorry;‘wI have no information whate&er}

Mr. Goldsmith. Are you.certain,'however, that thé Warxi'en"=
Commiésion was told.séecifically about thé telephone operatiéns?
Mf. Helms.. No, I am not. I just assumed that it was at

some point.

‘Mr. Goldsmith.: Again, to what extent; if‘ény, did the
Agency'é concern for protectin§ under-the laﬁ sensitive sources

and methods interfere with the information that was being given

to the Warren Commission?

e 51 T0P SECRET

with the Warren Commission. Do you recall how long the Agency's

i
!
l




198 wnbilld

Mr. Helms. I am sorry. I cannot answer the question.

I have been doing the best I can. It was. my impression at

the time that one way or another staff members of the Commis-

e

sion were informed of the fact of the way the information had
been acquired because it was rather central to the investiga-
5 | tion.

If this is not correct, then I am wrong. It was my

[vé]

impression that at some time or other this was made clear

9 to them, I assume off the record.

o

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Ambassador, I want to clarify, for
-1 purposes: of thls record, that I have shown you just one cable .

12 dated December 20th. Subsequently, the Warren Commission was

- . i3 | given informatioh. .
i I do not want to suggest to you that the ipformation was
i5 i not given and the specific sources were not made available
16 ; to the Warren Commission.
1% . .The Committee, at thispoint, is concerned with whatv

13 || appears to be an early plan not to make reference of these
19 _sources and methods, but I do not want you to think that you
20 || are being shown exhibits out of context.

21 - Mr. Helms.- I do not know whether it has been made, the

‘ - 22 | Committee has been made aware of the 'fact that the reason for
3 i the sen31t1v1ty of these telephone taps and the survelllance
was not only because it was sensitive from the Agency's stand-

|
i
E |
2t i point, but the telephone taps were running in conjunction with
]
| .
|
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1 the Mexican authorities and therefore, if this had become
A 2. public knowledéé; it would have caused very bad feelings
3 y between Mexico and the United States, and that was the
‘ -4 reason. |
5 .- Mr., Goldsmith. At this time, I would ask that you refer

é to CIA No. 177 which éppears in Volume 1. For the record,
7 that is a cable dated October 9, 1963 to the Director from the

g || Mexico City station.

9 | Mr. Helms. Do you want me to read the cable?.
10 % Mr. Goldsmith. Please read it to yourself, sir.
_11} ~ (Pause)
12 "Mr. Helms. I have read iﬁ.
. o 13 | Mr, Goldsmith. In .the first paragraph of this cable,

14 | it refers to LIENVOY. 1Is that a reference to the telephonic

surveillance operation?

15 Mr, Helms. I do not recall anymore anything about these
1} | cryptonyms. My assumption in reading this would be that

13 | probably it did. I do not know for sure.

Mr. Goldsmith. From the context of the second paragraph

. L E’T-"’V |
which makes reference to the source being LIANPY, would you |

say that that, in all likelihood, refers to the photo operation?

N g MeTY
Mr. Helms. LIANPY?

."F<' S22

~q | " Mr. Goldsmith. .Yes.

|
|
E
24 ! Mr. Helms. I assume so. I do not recall any more.
| .
|

Goldsmith. Does paragraph 2 contain a description of

g

“<

P
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to refresh your memory.
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someone that the Mexico City Station thought wes Oswald?

Mr. Helms. I guess it was. That is the only assumption
I can make based on the context of the telegram.

Mr. Goldsmith. Tbekdescription of the‘individual involved
is not an accuratevdesoription of Oswald, is it?

Mr. Heims. Noﬁ based on what I:have learned abodt Oswald
since. | *

Mr, Goldsmith. Do you know how this individual mistakenly
was linked to Oswald?

Mr. Helms. No, I'do not.

Mr' Goldsmlth. Was the Mexico City Station ever asked
to explaln why it thought"tﬁat the 1ndlv1duae referred to in
paragraph 2 was, in fact, Lee Harvey Oswald?

Mr. Helms. I have e_general impression that there was a

fellow they have never,identified? This photograph has been 2

kicking around for years.

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes. Let me show you that photograph now

For the record, this corresponds with Exhlblt No. 1 of
the Warren Commission.

Mr. Helms. Thank you, Mr. Goldstein. That is the

photogréphAI recollectfas being the one that every effort was
being made to find out who that man was. Has he ever been

identified?
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Mr. Goldsmith. Mr. Helms, that was my next question.
Was the Agency ;ver able to identify this individual?
Mr. Helms. ©Not to the~bes£ of my knowledge.-
Mr. Goldsmith. Did the Mexico City Station ever explain
to‘Headquartérs how tﬁis individual was‘linked to Oswald?
Mr. Helms. If théy did, I was never made privy tb it., I
think it was obviously a mistake of some sort.
All I recall is that a valiant effort was made to find
out who this fellow was. : '
Mr. Goldsmith. Was consideration ever given to the
péssibility £hat thié.péréon may have béén.ah Oswald imposter?~
Mr. Helms. I do not know. I do not recall the circum-
stances anymore. IAam Sorry. -
Mr. Goldsmith. 'M}. Ambassador, it seems to me that the
question of whether this individual was an Oswald imposter

presents a significant issue. By virtue of you not being able

to recall whether or not this was examined, is it fair to say . |-

In other words, I am suggesting that, because the issue {

is a significant one, had it been considered, you would remembeg

it. ;

Mr. Helms. ¥oﬁ:see, Mr. Goldsmith, I can see the signi- E
ficance of the issué, but if we dofnot know who the mén>was, g
we do not know where he was. How were we going to iﬁvestigate

this; If I may submit, in fairness, we did not have access to

bage 3 0P SFORET .
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the Cuban authorities to go to their embassy and say, who is
this fellow seeg coming out of your embassy. .We did not have
it with the Russians either; Where were we to go to investi-
gate this matter? |

Mr. Goldsmith. 1In any event, you dc not recall-Whether
this issue was investigated?

Mr. Helms. No, I do not, but I do not know how it'would
have been investigated.

Mr, Goldsmith. When was the Warren Commission told about
the picture to which reference is made in paragraph 3 of this
c&ble?III o ': l ff "f ,J.’-,"f

: Mr; Helms. I havé’ﬁo idea.

"Mr. éoldsmith. Was the Warren Commission ever told about
the specific connection between the picture and the cable
repqrting Oswald's contact with the Embassy?

Mr.'Helms, I would havevimagined that the Agency did
e&erything that it.could fo work with £he.Warren Comm;ésion i
staff in_txying to find out who this mén was, What'his signi-
fiqancé might be. I cénnoﬁ imagine_that thisvwas not thorogghl%

gone into.

If there were any evidence not thoroughly gone into, I

would not understand it.

Mr. Goldsmith. Here is an example of a situation where
I felt the Warren Commission, by virtue of not having known of

this picture or of the cable perhaps did not ask the Agency

bage 56 TOP SECRET
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about it and therefore may not have been apprised of this

photograph.

Mr. Helms. Is my recoilection not accurate £hat we had
bthe FBI Qofking with us to try to locate this man? It seers:
to me that gverYbody-Qe might find who might have conceivably
had some means ofvidentifyiné him was asked about it. I do not
think we were making any secret of it,Aﬁhat we -could not iden-
tify him. We were trying to get some help to do it.

i I do not think this is one of these closely-guarded

secrets, nor did the Agency have any motive for passing that
~along to anyone who was'interested.A .

. Mr. Goldsmith. For the purpose of attempting to refresh

your memory on this issue, the way that the Warren Commission,
at least in the fecord} was apprised of this photograph was

as follows: in February;,; 1964, Marguerite Oswald testified

before the Commission and made reference to a photograph that
| she had seen that purported to show Jack Ruby.

The photograph she was referring to was one of the

individuals who appears in the picture we just told you, O4v»
Exhibit No. 1. That, at least in the record, is the first

time that the Warren Commission was told about this particular

photograph.

Is that consistent with your recollection?
Mr. Helms. How did Marguerite Oswald find out about the

photograph? Had she been shown the photograph?

e i ey
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Mr. Goldsmith. Shevwas shown the photograph shortly
after the assaséination.

Mr., Helms. By the FBI?

Mr. Goldsﬁith;. Yes.

“Mr. Helms. Begging ydur pardon, what was tﬁe question?

Mr. Goldémith.. The question is,vaccording to the'record,
the first time the Warren Commission was told about this photo-
graph in ﬁid—February of 1964, at that:time, the person whof
informed the Commission about the photograph was Maiguerite? '
Oswald, not the Agency. :

Mr. Helms. I ha&e ﬁ& idea why-the Ageﬁ;y had not raisédA
fhe question of the pﬁdtograph.' The oniy supposition I canf-b
make, not knowing who it was, they did ﬁot know what to do g
about it, and they did nct know its relévance or its signif?—
cance. 1

Mr. Preyer. Excuse me. We have.ahother vote on.

The Committée willvrecess for ten minutes;

(A brief recess was taken.)

Mr. Preyer. The Committeevwill_resume its sitting.

Mr. Goldsmith. Mr.'Ambassador; do you recall whether the
Warren Commission was dissatisfied withbthe explanation that |
héd beenxgiven‘td it concgrning'the photograph of the individual
in Mexico City~£hat initially was linkéd to Oswald?

[ fe,(w 3
Mr. Preyex. I do not know, Mr. Goldsmith. That would be
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‘not, that at least Mr., Coleman, who was the senior staff l

| ing that photogfaph?
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any official criticism. They may have said something to
members of the ;taff, or a member of the staff may have said
something to a member of.thé Agency about it. I do ﬁot have
any persdnal recollecticon of it.. _
Mg/fﬂ_b |

Mr. Goldsmith. Letkﬁé IA document No. 2221, which appears
-in Volume 3. | |

Mr. Helms. Volume 3, 22217

Mr. Coldsmith. Yes, sir.

For the record, that is a memorandum prepared by‘William '
Coleman on March 26, 1964.

Mr.:Helms.: i am having trouble finding.it. I ém sorry.
I am moving as fast as I cén here. .22215

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

Mr., Helms. I have it. Do you want me to read that?

Mr. Goldsmith. Pleaée.

‘(Pause)'

Mr. Helms.:' . All right. I have read it now.

Mr. Goldsmith. Focusing your attention on the second to

last parégraph in CIA.2222, that seems to suggest, does it [
: " , ' N

]

counsel with the Warren Commission,'was not satisfied with the |

explanation that had beenlgiven to him by the Agency concerng

Mr. Helms. That does seem to be what he is implying.

H
: !
Mr. Goldsmith. Does that refresh your memory as to whethex
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this photograph created any controversy between the Commission
and the Agencyé—q

Mﬁ. Helms. I am sorry; 'It does not.
Mr. Géldsmitﬂ. Is thefe any reason why'ﬁhe Commission
wouldbnotAhavé been toldahbqut'this photograph as early as

'December when it was initially formed?

Mr. Helms. I do not have any idea why. It was later

than that. The photograph was brought to the ComﬁiSsionfs
attention. I have no recollection of this whatsoever. My
recollection is confined almost entirely to the efforts made
'ét some poin£; I dq n§t e&éh know'exactly wﬁat»pefiod'ﬁhis
was to try to find éut who the man Qas.'

Mr. Goldsmith. At this point, would you please refer to

CIA 2139.
Mr. Craig.b Is that also Volume 3?

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes.

Mr. Helms. I an zeroing in on it. I have got it, 2139. |.
Mr. Goldsmith. For the record, that is an internal note
dated 5 Ma¥ch 1964 from Raymond Rocca to Dick -- I assume that

is Richard Helms.

Mr. Helms. You assume it is who?
Mr, Goldsmith, Richard Helms,'yourself. If my assump-
tion is incorrect,-please clarify the record.

(Pause) .

=3

Mr. Eelms. I have read it.

DocId:32263410 ilg'aqe 60 | | T@@ S;QQF?
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! Mr. Goldsmith. The reason I assumed the memo was
2 addressed to yoﬂqwas that someone wrote in in parentheses
3 g DDP immedigteiy above the néme Dick. |
o ‘ 4 | Mr. Helms. I s.ee'that.
3 . Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall ever receiving this mémo?
) Mr. Helms. ‘No, I do not.
7 Mr, Goldémith. Drawing your attention to the second i
g paragraph of the memo, does it make refereﬁce to the famousi

six photographs that were not of Oswald?

Mr. Helms. It does. It says, for egample, the famous{
R six photogréphs that wére notvof Oswald. :i did not ;ealize
2 || there were éix_phétqgraphs; | -

i3 Mr. Goldsmith. For the record, I sh@hld indicate they

i: || eventually located'asﬁmany as twelve photégraphs of this
| 5% |
15 | individual. ; ;

H
! : i
! N
|
'

6 Drawing your atténtion to the second?paragraph, why

17 | was there a preferencé on the part of at leaét some of YOur
13 staff to wait out the Warren Commission with respec£A£o,

19 | among other things, these photographs?"

20 N Mr..Helms; I do not know. I'assumé iﬁ has to do with

21 the way they were taken. Is that not-a reasonable inference,

that it was a question about. wanting to put on the public

o
f, o] ! record the fact'that wé were photographing people going in and
24 | out of these embassies.

.

!

!

|

|

| | |
h | Mr. Goldsmith. The issue here is not putting anything in
‘ A .

|
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|

|

| .

4 the public record. The issue is explaining what happened to
|

} the Warren Commission.

|

> Mr. Eelms. I do not gﬁow if it was something else. I do
. | | not have any idea what it is any longer, bﬁt I éssume you have

: had an opportunity to speak to Mr. Rocca érfﬁr.vAngleton or |

g somebody. Maybe ﬁhey have a better recollection than I. I

7l do not recall if I got this memorandum what I did about it.

2 Mr. Goldsmith. Iglthis case involving the photograph

1 an example of a situation where the Agency's concern for i

: o -

protecting sources:2and methdds under the law prevented it from
- ~giving the Warren Commission all of the information that the

12 | Commission was asking for?

) ‘ i3 ” Mr. Helms. It may be thay were not getting it promptly
i4 | in the form in which éhey wanted it; It seems to me that the
15 entire thrust of this memorandum was that they were getting

16 the information, in any event, in some form or ancther, by

17 | some means or other. - | o _ | . A_ R __7#f 

13 o Mr. Goldsmith. The Oswald contéct_with the‘Soviet.Embassy;

19 | turning to anbthe:'iSSue'not dealing with this document, that

26 | contact was reported to Headquarters by cable, I believe the

21 | cable PMecited earlier. Why would a cable be used to report

this contact as opposed to some other way of communicating

the information? |

: : s
Mr. Helms.- I“ . think that since this was an American, sincé :

they thought it was an American who had gone to a Soviet

fmrem oo = oy
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Embassy, that they would report it by cable. That was a
reasonably rouéiﬁe way of doing it.

Mr; Goldsmith. Does tﬁat suggest that fhe conﬁact at
:the‘time you weuld considerdto be importané? |

Mi. Helms. It does not Suggest to melanything like thaﬁ.,
The poééh usuélly_took a long time. They would have thought
since %his was an American they ought to report on it promptly.

M%. Goldsmith, At the time of Oswald's contact with
the Soéiet Embassy, was any importance attached to that
contacéé

Mr;.Helms. -Not that I amvawarg of. I would have-tﬁéﬁéht
thét the.evidence.wduldbhave indicated té,the contfary.
The Fé; apparently paid no attention to the report.

| Mr. Goldsmith. At this time, I would ask ycu to refer

to CIA No. 179 that appears in Voluﬁe 1; for the record, that
is a cable dated 10—10-63 consisting of Headquarters' response
.té ﬁhe earlier México City étation cable.

I Qduld ask you to read throuéh CIA 179 to 181.

(Pause)

M:. Hélﬁé...I.héve feéd it.

Mr. Goldsmith;.:This cable contains‘information reporting E
that Oswald had aefectedtto the Soviet.Union. Once this fact
' A !

had been realized did this in any way escalate the s_ignificanceg

of his contact with the Soviet Embassy?

Mr. Helms. This information? Yes. I would have thought
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it would have escalated it quite considerably.

Mr. Goldsﬁiéh. Would some sort of response have been
expected on the part of theiMexico City station,‘héd théy
additional inéormétioﬁ'on Oswaldé |

' Mr. Helms. Yes. s would.have thought that the Chief
of the Mexico.City Sﬁation, having rééeived this telegram,
if he did get additional information on Oswald he would desire
to pass it very quickly back to Headquarters.

Mr. Goldsmith. For example, if: thHe Mexico City Station

had information in its possession and that information had

already beén@processed to the effect that Oswald had also

contacted the Cuban Embassy, should that have been communicated

to Headquarters?

Mr. Helms. I would have thought so. I do not know

- whether it was or not, but I would have thought it should have

been. . |

Mr. GoldSmiﬁh; The firét paragréph of this'cablg contai?gv
a correct description of Oswald,"at least a descripﬁion that
is more accurate than the one that is confained in thg Mexico
City Statibn.éable- -

Upon.receiviﬁg this description, did the Mexico City

station ever respond with :espect to the discrepancy in the

two descriptioné?
Mr. Helms. I do not know.

Mr. Goldsmith. This cable also refers to Oswald as Lee

bure o TOP SELRET .
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Henry Oswald. I believe earlier you made reference to the
fact that theré-ﬁad.been some confusion over the middle name.

Do yocu know how the naﬁe Lee Henry Oswald got.into the
Agency's recbfds instead of Lee Harvey stéld?

Mr.‘Helms. "I do not know.

Mr. Goldsmith.‘ Was that ever a source of concern to you?

Mr. Helms. I believe there was an effort to ascertain
what had caused the mistake, but I do.not know:whether any

satisfactory explanation was ever found.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know whether any report was

~ written reflecting that effort?

"Mr. Helméa I would have assumed that someone would have
written up the work they had done in an effort to clea£~up
the Aisérepancy, but f do not recall the report, and I cannot
say from firsthand knowledge that one existed.

I would have assumed that - fdrm would have required the
writin§ of such a réport.  | )

Mr. Goldsmith. Referring to CIA No. lél, the lower left-
hand corner of the.page,'it indicates that Thomas Raramessinas
was the releaéing officer éf this cable.

Mr., Helms. Yes.

Mr.-Goldsmith@f Why would someone as high up in the

'Agency as Mr. Karamessinas have been the releasing officer for

a cable like this?

Mr. Helms. I do not think -- if I may suggest it, with
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due deference, that is not really the way I would have
described what ;As happening here.

You see, this cable origiﬁates in the Western Hemisphere
Division beéausé, not oniy_through the Weétern Hemisphere |
Division, bu£ it-alSO goes to various elements of the CI sﬁéfo
Frequently in the procedures that we used in the Agency when
you had both sﬁaff and various parts:of the staff and the
division and so forth, these frequently went to the so-called
front office for relief, either to Karamessinas or myself.

Since I notice in the cable here gquestions of policy as
to Qhérévthié‘inf§rmation was gbing.té beféiééeminated.and
ﬁhings of that kind, I would have found this gquite a normal
procedure.

Mr. Goldsmith.. QOuld you, at this timé,.refer to CIA
No. 2140, Volume No. 3.

Mr. PreYer, We have another vote on. It is final
passage on the defense bill. We will recess for ten minutes. i

- (A brief recess‘was takeﬁ.) 7

_Mr,AGoldsmith. “Mr., Ambassador, Qould vou refer to 21402

Mr. Hélms. .fés. Do yoﬁ want me to read it?

Mr. Goldsmith. Yes, pleasef

(Pause) _

'Mr;VGoldsmith.t{For the record, thét is a 10-10-63
diésemination'cablé sent-by-Headquarters.to varioﬁs Federal

agencies.
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Mr. Helms. Yes, I have read it.
Mr., Goldsmith. Mr. Ambassador, this cable in particular

has sparked some controversy because it also contains an

indirect description-of Oswald. The question I have for you

is why, especially in light of the earlier cable which‘you

just examined which coﬁtained a correct description, tﬁis
incorreét description went out invthis particular cable.

Mr, Helms. I do not have a clue, Mr. Goldsgégg.

Mr. Goldsmith. Was that issue ever raised by the Warren
Commission?

Mr. Helms; i have no recollection any lohger._ I assume
it must have béen raised. I would assume.ﬁhié would have been
gone over and picked at and repicked at and every effort made
to find out what'had.ﬂappened and what had gone wrong. But

that is 15 years ago and I do not have any recollection of the

chain of events.

- Mr., Goldsmith. Was the Warren'Commissiqn_ever shown thege_i

specific cables?

Mr. Helms;” I do not know. I wéuld»havevthought they
might have been shown this diésemination. I do not thihk}
there woula”have been any reluctance to show them that.

Mr. Goldsmith.‘ Did the CIA's México City Station :ever
obtain a tapé~recofding of Oswéid's voice?

Mr. Helﬁs; .I would have éssumed when.this telephone

call -- is that what you are referring to by tape recording?

o TOP SECRFT -
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' |
Goldsmith. Yes. |

Helms;_”Those telephone calls were taped.
Goldsmith.‘.Do you know how many tape recordings of
voice the Sﬁation'managed.to obtéin?

Helms; No.

Goldsmith. -Were these tape recordings in existence at

of the assassination?

Helms. I can only assume that they were. How

frequently they were cleaned up after they were transcribed, I |

do not know. I do not know anything about those procedures

if I‘eyer.did;'”

Goldsmith. Do you know whether the tapes were made

available to the Warren Commission?

Helms. Whether they were made available?
Goldsmith. Yes.
Helms. I do not.

Goldsmith. 'Do‘you know how many tape recordings there
Helms. Of Oswald's voice?

Goldsmith. Yes.

Helms. No, I do not.

Goldsmith. Would it have been unusual for the

A@eﬁcy not to have had tape recordings in existence in Novemben

of '63, at the President's assassination?

Helms. I do not know‘how long they kept those tapes,

THD SEPRET . | |



3,
~.

n

>3}

in

ey
-4

13

DocId:32263410

m oz eem g e

1T LU
1-68
whether they simply transcribed what was on them and cleaned
them up and used them again, or whether they held them. I do

not know what they did with then.

Mr. Goldsmith. At this time, I would ask that the

‘Ambassador be given JFK Exhibit 128, and I would like to have

Exhibit 128 introduced in the record. It is a letter from
Mr. Hoover to Mr. Reiily of the Secret Service dated.November
23, 1963.

Mr. Chairman, I request that this item be admitted as
an Exhibit.

Mré. Burke. So.ofderéd, without objection.

(The document reférred to was
| marked JFK Exhibit No. 128 for
ideniificaticn.)

Mr. Goldsmith. .I would ask you to read starting on page
4 of the last paragraph on the page.

Mr. Helms.. Yes;,i‘haQe réaa.that document or that
paragraph of the document.“

Mr. GoidsmithQ Mr., Hoover is.refe;ring to a tape record-
iﬁg that his agent listened to. Do you know which tape
recording he is reférring to?

Mr. Helms. I‘have no idea. I am sorry.

Mr. Goldsmith. Was any issue ever raisea.in.1963 concern-
ing a tape recording that had been made available which purpor-

ted to contain Oswald's voice, which in the end did not?

bage 6 - TNP CEPRET
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Mr. Helms. I am sorry, I cannot help you.

May T ask not out of curloSLty, but 51mply by way of

attempting to be helpful is it possible that what Mr. Hoover

is referring to, that some FBI agent assigned to the EmbéSsy,
the Ameriéan Embassy ih Mexico City, might have been wa'
listened to this tape recording?

The FBI had a large station in Mexico City, I just
thought that might be what he is referring to.

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall whether the guestion of the

i existence of Oswald's tapes was important in 19637

For exémple,>I raiséd this with you because'th;'Quéétion
has arisen as tb whethér the person:who showed up at the
Embassies in Mexico City was not Oswald. If you had a tape
recording of his voicé,’that could obviously,be.tested to
corroborate whether that was Oswald.

Do you ieéall.whether‘this was an issue in 19637

Mr. Helms;.>If it was, I do not Rnow how it was handled._
I do not reéall.it as an issue.

As T séy here today, I do not everirecall anybody ever
having said to me that it was not Lee Harvey Oswald who called
the Embassy.

Mr. GOldsmith.  ﬁidche CiA's Mexico City Station ever
obtain a photograph of Oswald as a result of Lts photo surveil-
lance operation agalnst ‘the Soviet and Cuban Embassies and

consulates?

DocId:32263410 Lage 70 Tnp g?ﬁ?;?
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Mr. Helms. I do not know. My impression is that they

'S

did not, but I am not sure.

Mr. Goldsmith. T would ask you at this time to refer to

ia

CIA No. 248, which would appear in Volume No. 1.

tn

Mr. Helms. All right.
st WouldAyou_give'me the number again?

Mr. Goldsmith. 248.

8 Mr. Helms. I have 248,

@ | Mr. Goldsmith. Please read that document. ;
| E

1C ; (Pause)

For the record, this is a memo from Mr. Papich of the FBI .

?2.% concerning the photo-coverage of the embassies dated 27

. ‘ 13 November 1963.

-t
| 5%

Mr. Helms. Who is this memorandum signed by, or who did

15 | it originally come from? Where did it originate, so I can tell

16 & what I am reading?

78 Mr. Go.ld-smith. Mr Ambassador, I Qould like to answer

13 | your inquiry. However, the Agency hasbﬁade available to us a£
19 It this time juét the first page ‘of this'memo._so that the author
.20 .cannot be identified at this time. |

21 Mr. Helms. Thank you.

. : !

' . - 22 1l- - I have read the page. i
Mr. Goldsmith. Is it correct to say that according to this .
memo the CIA and the Mexico City Station at least attempted to !
‘ |

keep the Cuban and Soviet embassies and consulates under constant

[ )
N
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surveillance, photographically?
Mr. Helms. That was certainly the object of the exercise.
Mr. Goldsmith. If»the.record -— by the recofd, I refer
to the Agency's record sf Oswald's contacts with the embassies,
and also the Warren Ccmmission's coﬁtacts with the embassies,
established that OsWaldfvisited the Cuban and Russian embassies
and consulates at least five times, possibly more than six.

Would you regard it as unusual for the surveillance sta-

tion not to obtain a photograph of Oswald? |

Mr. Helms. Yes, I thought it was unusual if he has

been there five or six times.

Mr., Goldsmith. In fact, there were, in the record, no
ot V
photographs of Oswald that was obtained.
Was the Mexico City Station ever questioned as to why
no photograph of Oswald had been obtained?
- Mr. Helms. I do not know firsthand if they were questioned

but I would»éssume they were questioned in spades. I would

" assume everyone would want to know why.

Mr. Goldsmith. Were you specifically involved?

Mr. Helms. I do not remember aﬁy more.,

Mr. Goldsmit_hf “Are you familiaf with the cryptonym
ﬂMr.'HelmsL ' No. |

Mr. Goldsmith« Do you recall whether in 1963AorA'64 the

Agency obtained information concerning Oswald from a Cuban
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defector who defected from the DGI?

Mr. Helms;‘ I do not remember.

Mr. Goldsmith. For pufposes of refréshing your recollec-
fion( please refer to CiA 1879 that appéars iﬁ Volume 2.

Mr. Helms. 18792

Mr. éoldsmith. Yes, sir.

Incidentally, I have been informed that the memo you were
just referring to, CIA 248, appears to be a blind memo, just
one page in length.

Mr. Helms.‘ I see.l Thank you.

‘(Pause) - | |

All right., I have reéd it.

Mr. Goldsmith. Before going into this memo in further

detail, I would like to know whether you think it should ke a

source of concern for this Committee specifically, the fact

that, according to the Agency's record, no photograph of
Oswald during his visit to Mexico City was ever taken or
obtained.

Mr. Helms. I think it would be useful if I were to say

foreign country was a very tricky matter, not only as to rela-
tions between the countries, but tricky as far as the public

is concerned, and that expecting clandestine technical devices

of that kind to work perfectly is guite beyond the state of the |

art, or was in the year 1963, and there is nothing the Congress
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can do to improve that kind of thing. Either the thing works

or it does not work. But there is very little point in tryving

to follow a line of inquiry that is critical of the way the

A@ency conducted those operations, because they were dore under
the most difficuit Cifcumsﬁénces,gnot under laboratory - |
circumstances. Thereforel if the§'workedvor'did not work, it
.Was a great dea; of matter of_lucé, often, than_good technical

work or good judgment.

Mr., Goldsmfth. That line of inquiry is not directed

specifically_at?any criticism of ﬁhe Agency. The mode of

analysis_goésvtq;stYle;

Oswald maké% five or six visits to the Embassy. We have

a situation wheﬁe the record suggests that there was an attempt

ii to have continudus'photographic coverage. Even if the photo-
graphic covenagétwas not 100 percent effective, one would think
if he visited five or six times he would be picked up at

least once.

.From ‘that, the next step would be, if there was a picture,
why was it not made available? And that is specifically the
issue with which the Committee is concerned.

Mr. Helms. I can understand the Committee's concern, and

I wish itvluck,solvingvthe problem.

Mr. Goldsmith. Turning to this particﬁlar document, 1879,

is your memory now refreshed about .a Cuban defector offering

i e an

information to the Adency concerning Oswald, concerning the
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Mr. Helms. My xerox is so poor here. 1Is this the one

you are referring to as AMMUB?

I

Mr. qudsmith. Yes.

3 Mr. Helms. I had forgotten abéut this defector report

5 | or, if I knew about it, I imagine it Qas brought to my atten-
7 tion at the time, certainly, I do nbt recall anymore.

8 Mr. Goldsmith. Turning to the middle of the page, the

g

‘part of the paragraph labelled as "Comment," would you tell the
'® I committee what the term WH/SA/CI?

- . Mr;.Helms.. SA, I ém-ﬁot sﬁre anymore.what that would ha&e
| been. I do not know if that wasVSpeciai Activities or just

what. I am sorry. Wait a minute.

i
i

[ I No, I cannot help you-

Mr. Goldsmith. Do you know whether SA referred to the

1¢ ' Ccuban Task Force?

17 | Mr..Helms. If it referred to the Cubaﬁ Task Fo;ce} I

i3 'wculd have thought it would have been SAS. I‘théught that

19 | what wés.nbrmally referred to, the'Special Activities Staff,
20 | and it was therefore referred to,‘or would have been referred

i to, as WH/SAS/CI, if that is what it was.

Maybe this is correct. I do not want to say you are not }
_ ‘ : - ' , » |
correct. Obviously, you know a great deal more about this these

days than I do. ‘ - A ;

25 I can only say-I thought it was usually referred to as

boota:32263410 Bage 75 TOP SECRFT |
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Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall what information concerning

the assassination AMMUﬁyprovided?

J 1

Mr. Helms. No.
Mr. Goldsmith. Do you recall.what information he provided
 concerning Oswald's contacts with DGI?

Mr. Helms. I do not. I just know what I havé read on

& | the sheet.

? ; Mr. Goldsmith. The first paragraph of the sheet indicates
| ,

10 4 that Oswald visited the Cuban Embassy on two or three occa=-

sions; Then it Sa&s, béfore,iduriﬁg ahaAafte? ﬁhese visits,

Z | oswald was in contact with DGI, Cuban intelligence.

‘ i3 What follow-up, if any, do you recall being done with
this particular issue?

Mr. Helms. I am sorry. I do not understand.

18 ' Mr. Goldsmith. Having received this information, what
17 | was done with it? )
3 . Mr. Helms. I do not know. I do not know what could have

19 | been done with it. So he was in touch with Cuban'Intelligence.,
20 What would we do about that. H , l

21 Mr. Goldsmith. Was the Warren Commission told about it?

Mr. Helms. FI'dQ not know. I would have thought they

would have been."

)
w

24 Mr. Goldsmith. Here is an example of a situation where

—

the Warren Commission mavbe did not have knowledge of this

=1
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